

School Advisory Council (SAC)

Fellsmere Elementary School

January 11, 2022 in the Cafeteria 3:45 PM

Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order 3:49 PM

Old Business – approved minutes from last meeting 11/9/21

New Business as follows:

- PTA Update the 4th & 5th grade Dance for Christmas was a huge success, as was the Holiday Shop
- Data Chats (school) all grade levels except PreK having data analysis with coaches and administration this month
- DataCom (District) Mr. E going on 1/15 to present our school's data
- Science Night (possible)- Ms. Morales is pausing on this until the Covid and flu season passes
- COVID-19 (Omicron) update so far this month we have had 90-100 students absent per day due to various reasons (travel to Mexico, illness, etc.)
- Testing schedule FSA schedule has been submitted and will be March-May
- AAA Plan Q2 our school is monitoring the data of our African American students to make sure each one is getting the support s/he needs
- New Custodian we have hired a fourth, and necessary, custodian who starts 1/20
- Report Cards paper copies were sent home to be signed and returned
- Literacy Week will be 1/24-1/28 with activities in school
- DL interest we are opening a 2nd grade DL classroom next year
- Student Awards pushed to the week of 1/24 due to COVID; parents invited
- Math Title I Night also TBC due to COVID, possibly in March for K-1
- Impact Review (Dec. 2021) district gave our school a lot of positive feedback
- Christmas Feed the World Mission 2021 we fed families for Thanksgiving and Christmas with food boxes for free on a first come, first served basis
- Peer 2 Peer program going strong with support of SRHS students
- Out of the Country Students (Los Callejeros/Discovery Kids) Operation Hope has partnered with FES to support these students, who have just arrived at our school from another country, once a month with a mentor from Operation Hope
- Science Fair –projects at school to ease burden on parents
- Treasure Coast Food Bank comes Tues/Thursdays to our school with truck that has
 deeply discounted groceries; open to all of our student's families and staff; call Annie
 Arce 564-6076 to be put on the list to utilize this resource

- Holiday Card contest for Tuttle Law firm our student one 2nd place and a \$50 gift card to VB Bookstore, many other FES students awarded \$10 gift cards for participating
- Announcements the Act of Kindness Committee is bringing the weather, inspiration, and the Mighty Mustang award on Fridays to bring joy and start everyone's day off on a positive note
- SRMS Mrs. Arce is working on Bridge Days to help our 5th graders transition to the middle school successfully
- Clubs Mrs. Arce organizes Garden Club, Act of Kindness Committee, Girls Against Drama, Lunch Bunch, Peer- to-Peer, Safety Patrol, Might Mustang of the Week, and PBIS ("Caught Being Good") in the cafeteria and around the school. Funds are needed to support all of these endeavors to stock them with candy, prizes, donuts, etc...
- Motion put forward by Ms. Washington to use SAC funds to support Clubs.

Meeting Called to Closing: 4:23 PM